
United States Department of the Interior

BUREAU OF SAFETY AND ENVIRONMENTAF ENFORCEMENT 
Gulf of Mexico OCS Region 
1201 Elmwood Park Boulevard 
New Orleans, LA 70123-2394

In Reply Refer To: GE 973E January 22, 2024

Ms. Sarah Diaz 
Cox Operating, L.L.C.
1615 Poydras Street, Suite 830 
New Orleans, Louisiana 70112

Dear Ms. Diaz:

By letter dated August 17, 2023, Cox Operating, L.L.C. informed this office that there are no 
further plans to develop the South Pass (SP) Block 93 Unit, Agreement No. 754389008.
The unit consisted of portions of Leases OCS-G 1619 and 1620.

Unit production ceased on December 2, 2022. Since a suspension has not been ordered or 
approved and no production, drilling or well reworking operations have commenced for more 
than one year, the SP Block 93 Unit automatically terminated December 3, 2023, in accordance 
with Article 13 of the Unit Agreement. If you have any questions, contact Mr. Imran Vahora 
at (504) 736-2664 or imran.vahora@bsee.gov.

Sincerely,

NATASHA
BLAND

Digitally signed by NATASHA BLAND 
Date: 2024.01.22 10:54:57 -0600

Natasha Bland
Regional Supervisor
Office of Production and Development


